

STATE OF VERMONT WATER RESOURCES BOARD MONTPELIER, VERMONT 05602

February 26, 1991

Valley Rent-all c/o Vincent Gauthier, President R.R. Box 239 Waitsfield, Vermont 05673

Dear Mr. Gauthier:

Re: Water Resources Board Appeal #90-13

This is to acknowledge receipt of your appeal to the Water Resources Board from the denial of the Department of Environmental Conservation for the payment of removal of abandoned underground storage tanks.

Your appeal was received at the Water Resources Board office on October 22, 1990. The letter from the Department of Environmental Conservation denying your request is dated August 27, 1990. In accordance with 10 V.S.A. § 1933 you must file your appeal within 30 days. Since your appeal was received at the Water Resources Board office on October 22, 1990, two (2) months following the decision of the Department of Environmental Conservation, it has been found untimely and therefore, the Board lacks jurisdiction to consider the merits of your appeal.

If you have any questions, please feel free to give me a call at 828-2871.

Sincerely,

Maureen T. Holland

Interim Executive Officer

aun T Afolland

kgr

CC Timothy Burke, Commissioner, Department of Environmental Conservation William Ahearn, Hazardous Materials Management Division

c:90-13.ltr